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DATES TO REMEMBER 

 

A Time to Shine – Election of Sports Officials – 2025 
Earlier this term, the students and staff had the 
opportunity to elect their Sports Captains for 2025 – what 
a wonderful group of leaders that were successful!  
It was great seeing so many parents and family members 
able to join us for the badge presentation. 

Thank you to Mr Wilson for leading this year’s elections. 
Congratulations to the following students who have been 
elected to be a part of this year’s Sports Leadership 
Team – 
Kangaroos 
• Captains – Izzy T and Jonah G 

Emus 
• Captains – Mindy H and Myles B 

Platypus 
• Captains – Abbey P and Lachlan K 

Koalas 
• Captains – Capri F and Flynn B 

 

 

DATE EVENT 
28 February P&C Kindy Playdate 3:10-4:30pm 

Dinosaur Park (Sohier Park) 
3 March CANTEEN CLOSED 
7 March BWPSSA Swimming Carnival 
10 March CANTEEN CLOSED 
10 March Year 6 High School Transition 
11 March School Photos 
11 March BWPSSA League Trials  
12 March P&C AGM – Staff Room 7pm 
17 March CANTEEN CLOSED 
18 March Photo Makeup Day 



Animals of War - Ourimbah RSL 
Earlier this week, I had the privilege of attending the 
special Animals of War Commemorative Service at the 
Ourimbah | Lisarow RSL Subbranch.  
I would like to acknowledge the amazing leadership 
shown by Indy P and Cooper R who represented OPS 
as school officials during the special ceremony. They did 
an amazing job reading out their particular scripts and 
were great ambassadors for our school. My thanks also 
to Mr Castles for his organisational role in liaising with 
Mr Ian Turpin from the Ourimbah | Lisarow RSL 
Subbranch and affording our school leaders with this 
important responsibility. 
Cooper and Indy have written a brief information text 
recounting their experiences on the day: 
“On Monday, February 23rd, we, Indy Pappalardo and 
Cooper Robertson, had the honour of visiting the 
Ourimbah RSL to acknowledge the service of animals in 
wartime. Indy presented a speech on pigeons and their 
vital role in wartime communication, while Cooper spoke 
about camels and their significant contribution to military 
efforts. This experience allowed us to improve our public 
speaking skills, but more importantly, we had the 
privilege of meeting veterans who served our country and 
learning more about the animals that played such crucial 
roles in history. It was an unforgettable opportunity to 
connect with the past and reflect on the unsung heroes 
of war.” 

 

 

 
Thank You – Leijten Family 
At the end of 2024, the staff and I were moved by a most 
generous gift presented to us by the Leijten family – and 
in particular from Maddie. Maddie wrote the most 
amazing thankyou letter to us expressing her gratitude 
for all of the wonderful support she had received over the 
seven years of learning at Ourimbah PS. 
Maddie and her family donated a collection of books and 
resources that we will keep in the school’s Learning and 
Support Hub (LaSH) so that every child can feel proud of 
who they are, even if they may be a little different to 
others.  
Ourimbah PS is committed to building a more inclusive 
learning environment within the guidelines of the broader 
public education system. A system where every student 
is known, valued and cared for and all students are 
learning to their fullest capability. We can achieve this 
together through Student agency and self-
determination, where… 
• students have a voice, and are supported to express 

their views. The capacity of students to solve 
problems, set goals, make decisions and self-
advocate is valued and developed. 

• students are involved in decisions that affect them. 
• students will be supported to achieve the best learning 

and wellbeing outcomes possible with the most 
appropriate learning program that suits their needs. 

• parents/carers are engaged as partners in supporting 
student voice and participation. 

• teachers and school leaders develop individualised 
learning goals that set high aspirations for students, 
with ongoing review. 

• students and their parents/carers are supported to 
prepare for and navigate key transition times 
(Preschool – Kindergarten and Year 6 – Year 7). 



 

 
Library Makeover – Mrs Kenny 
My thanks to Mrs Kenny, Mr Cooper and our fantastic 
SLSO officers who spent countless hours giving our 
library a makeover at the beginning of the year. Our 
school library provides a special learning environment 
where students are encouraged to develop a love of 
reading for learning and personal enjoyment, and it 
provides opportunities for learners to enhance their 
research skills through inquiry-based learning practices 
and digital platforms.  

  

 

 

 

 

 

Student Behaviour Management – new policy 
Throughout 2024, the NSW Department of Education 
released a new Student Behaviour Policy, including an 
updated Behaviour Code for Students (attached to this 
newsletter), Detention and time-out procedures as well 
as revised Suspension and Expulsion procedures.  
These updates provided public schools with direction and 
guidance on supporting and managing safe, responsible 
and respectful student behaviour in NSW public schools.  
As stated in this new policy, student behaviour includes 
behaviour that occurs: 



• at school 
• on the way to and from school 
• on school endorsed activities that are off-site (e.g. 

excursions) 
• outside school hours and off school premises where 

there is a clear and close connection between the 
school and students’ conduct (e.g. overnight camps) 

• when using social media, mobile devices and/or other 
technology involving another student or staff member, 
where there is a clear and close connection between 
the school and students’ conduct. 

The school leadership team, in collaboration with staff, 
parents and students used the information and feedback 
collected through annual satisfaction surveys to review 
our current School Behaviour Support and Management 
Plan (SBSMP) and have now uploaded this plan to the 
OPS website. This plan is constantly being reviewed as 
we continue to fine-tune those programs and procedures 
that best support the behaviour and wellbeing of our 
students. A copy of the new SBSMP can be found at the 
following link: 
Ourimbah PS website: Inclusive Learning Support 

 
Stages of Learning and Class Supervision 
I wanted to take this opportunity to clarify a few details 
relating to class compositions and stage supervision for 
2025. Classes are organised upon student enrolment 
numbers, and they may comprise of straight years or can 
be composite classes.  Composite classes or multi-age 
classes are a regular inclusion in all Australian schools.   
We take great care in ensuring that every student is 
placed in a classroom that best meets his/her needs. 
Factors such as learning and social benefits are of prime 
importance. 
Schooling in NSW is organised into seven stages of 
learning across primary and secondary schools. 
Students move through stages of learning from Early 
Stage 1 (Kindergarten) to Stage 6 (Year 12). 
The NSW Education Standards Authority (NESA) is 
responsible for the curriculum, Kindergarten to Year 12, 
for all NSW schools. 

For the primary years, NESA develops syllabuses for all 
subjects in six key learning areas: 
• English 
• Mathematics 
• Creative Arts 
• Human Society and Its Environment (HSIE) 
• Personal Development, Health and Physical 

Education (PDHPE), and 
• Science and Technology. 

Primary School from Kindergarten to Year 6 (K-6) 
encompasses four stages of learning. 
• Early Stage = Kindergarten (starting from five years of 

age) 
• Stage 1 = Years 1 and 2 
• Stage 2 = Years 3 and 4 
• Stage 3 = Years 5 and 6 

At Ourimbah PS, special groupings also occur across the 
school to promote students' academic and social 
learning. These include High Potential and Gifted 
Education (HPGE), Learning and Support (LST), 
sporting, creative and practical arts and Student 
Leadership (SRC) groups. 
We have a highly productive learning support team that 
analyses all student performance data, then provides 
advice to staff and support for students in the form of 
small group learning sessions and individualised 
assistance with School Learning Support Officers 
(SLSOs). 
If ever you have a particular concern regarding your 
child’s education, the first port of call is your child’s 
class teacher.  If required, any concerns regarding 
students in a particular class can be referred to the 
relevant Stage / Class Supervisors. This year, we have 
some cross-stage classes which are supervised by the 
very committed and supportive Assistant Principals: 
• Mrs Wakelin: KBN, K/1GW and K/1A 
• Mrs Golding: 1M, 1/2BY, 2R and 2B 
• Mrs Sutter: 3/4PN, 3/4T, 3/4S and 4/5EB 
• Mrs Alamango: 5/6W, 5/6EK and 5/6A 

Parent/Teacher Interviews – Term 1 2025  
As part of our school’s Assessment and Reporting Policy, 
Parent/Teacher Interviews will be held for all classes next 
week, commencing on Monday 3 March and concluding 
on Friday 7 March 2025. 
Interview bookings can be made online through the 
School Bytes Parent Portal from Monday 24 February at 
8:00am and closing on Friday 28 February at 4:00pm. If 
you are unable to make a booking through the Parent 
Portal, please contact the front office on 43621033 for 
assistance. 

https://ourimbah-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/supporting-our-students/inclusive-learning-support.html
https://www.nsw.gov.au/education-and-training/nesa/about/who-we-are/information-for-parents-and-carers


The format of our interviews will be a face-to-face 
interview at school or a phone interview. If you choose to 
book a phone interview, please be aware that you may 
receive an incoming call from a private number. 
A separate note with further information, including the 
interview schedule was distributed to all families via the 
School Bytes platform. 

Sporting News 
Congratulations to the following students who have been 
selected to represent the school at various zone sporting 
trials: 
• BWPSSA Tennis – Lexi P, Indy P, Ryder B, Jacob 

T and Oliver T. A special congratulation to both Indy 
and Lexi who were selected to represent the 
BWPSSA at the next trials. 

• BWPSSA Rugby League – Jonah G, Brayden M, 
Lucas S, Jahmin U, Mana U, Oilver T and Cooper 
R. 

• BWPSSA Swimming Carnival – we have 30 
athletes representing Ourimbah PS at the upcoming 
Zone Swimming Carnival on Friday 7 March at 
Peninsula Leisure Centre. Supervision will be 
provided by Mr Wilson and Mrs Alamango. 

Good luck at your upcoming trials! 

School Voluntary Contributions 
The school’s Finance Committee would like to confirm 
with the support of the  P&C Association that the 2025 
Voluntary Contribution be set at $50.00 per student or 
a maximum of $125.00 for a family of three (3) children 
or more. Voluntary Contributions can be paid by cash, or 
online using the School Bytes Parent Portal. Remember 
that our office will accept payment in instalments to assist 
families paying their contributions. Our office will continue 
to accept the voluntary school contributions throughout 
the year.  

School Photos – ‘say cheese!’ 
School photographs have been scheduled with our 
friends from LookPro Photography on Tuesday 11 
March. 
Please be aware that 5/6A, 5/6EK, 5/6W, School 
Officials and Sports Captain photos will be taken the 
following week on Tuesday 18 March due to a clash with 
another event that was booked on this day. Further 
information has been distributed via the School Bytes 
portal. 

NAPLAN Tests (Years 3 and 5) 
NAPLAN is a national literacy and numeracy assessment 
that students in Years 3, 5, 7 and 9 sit each year. It is the 
only national assessment all Australian students have the 
opportunity to undertake. 

As students progress through their school years, it’s 
important to check how well they are learning the 
essential skills of reading, writing and numeracy. 
NAPLAN assesses the literacy and numeracy skills that 
students are learning through the school curriculum and 
allows parents/carers to see how their child is 
progressing against national standards and over time. 
Special provisions are provided to students with 
disability, or who require learning adjustments as part of 
their regular learning program, to enable an equivalent 
learner experience during NAPLAN testing and to 
encourage maximum participation. 
A parent information flyer has been included with this 
week’s newsletter which contains more detailed 
information. If you have a child in Year 3 or 5 this year 
and would like to know more about the NAPLAN testing, 
please contact the front office and ask to speak with your 
child’s class teacher. 

Ourimbah PS – Facebook Page 
In 2024, we launched the official Ourimbah PS Facebook 
page. This was set up as a separate page to the P&C 
pages that currently exist and will be managed by a team 
of administrators from the school (Mr Francis, Mrs 
Wakelin and Mr Bradbury). 
Link - Ourimbah PS Facebook Page 
Please take the time to read the Rules of Engagement 
(located in the About - Details about You section) - these 
have also been attached to this newsletter for your 
convenience.  
We look forward to continuing to use this platform to 
promote school events and share our successes with the 
broader community! 

School Bytes: don’t forget to sign-up for the Parent 
Portal 
School Bytes is a comprehensive school management 
platform providing Ourimbah PS with the tools we need 
to operate smoothly & efficiently. Over the holiday break 
we have transitioned over to some new modules for 
2025.   
The parent communication module allows our school to 
send personalised emails and SMS correspondence to 
each family. Parents will be able to access real time data 
about school events: your child’s attendance, academic 
reports, excursion information and payments and 
wellbeing data keeping families informed about student 
behaviour and progress at school. 
We strongly encourage all parents to login and access 
the Parent Portal via this link: 
https://portal.schoolbytes.education 
School Bytes also offers a parent app for Apple and 
Android devices – these links can be found in the flyer 
that has been attached to this newsletter. 

https://www.facebook.com/OurimbahPS/
https://portal.schoolbytes.education/


Office Hours  
Please note that the school office hours are 8:15 am to 
3:15 pm Monday to Friday. It is not always possible to 
get messages to children after 2:30 pm unless in the case 
of an emergency. If there is a change in your child’s going 
home arrangements, please let the office know as soon 
as possible; preferably before 2:30 pm. 
 
Kind Regards 
Greg Francis – Principal 
 
2025 SPORT DAYS 
K-2  Wednesday 
Yrs 3 – 6 Friday 
 
VOLUNTARY SCHOOL CONTRIBUTION 
Each year we ask families to support their child/children 
by donating $50.00 per child ($125 for a family of 3 or 
more children) to the school as a school voluntary 
contribution. The money generated through the 
Voluntary School Contributions initiative is used to 
purchase much needed classroom resources and sports 
equipment for each class to utilise on a daily basis. 
Voluntary contributions can be paid by cash, cheques 
can be made out to Ourimbah PS, or Parent Online 
Payment (POP) accessible via the school website. 
Remember that our office will accept payment in 
instalments to assist families paying their contributions. 
Our office will continue to accept the voluntary school 
contributions throughout the year. 
 
NITBUSTERS VOLUNTEERS NEEDED  
MONDAY, 31ST MARCH 
This school runs a Nitbusters Program on one day of 
each term, under the guidelines and health controls of the 
NSW Health Department. 
Each class has an allotted time to come to the playground 
to be checked by a team of volunteer parents.  The 
volunteer can quickly assess whether the child has 
contracted lice or may still have some concerning eggs.  
In either case, a letter is sent by mail to your home 
address indicating the outcome and suggested methods 
of eradication.   
 
The program has been very successful in reducing 
outbreaks through the school by educating families to 
keep a regular weekly watch for lice and in breaking down 
the barriers of a taboo subject by freely discussing the 
issue.  
 
This term, the Nitbusters Program will be held on 
Monday, 31st March from 9am.  Melinda Cooper is the 
Nitbusters Coordinator and if you would like to help by 
volunteering ½ an hour to an hour of your time on Monday 
31st March, please contact the office and leave your 
details for Melinda.  All help is greatly appreciated. 

PARENT/TEACHER INTERVIEWS 
Commencing from next Monday, 3rd March and 
concluding on Friday, 7th March, are the Parent/Teacher 
Interviews.  Alternative days need to be negotiated at a 
suitable time with your child’s teacher. 
 
The format of our interviews will be a face-to-face 
interview at school or via a phone interview.  Interviews 
are limited to 15 minutes. 
 
Please use the School Bytes parent portal or app to make 
a booking.  Bookings will be open on Monday, 24th 
February at 8am and close on Friday, 28th February at 
4pm.  If you are unable to access the booking system 
through School Bytes, please telephone the office on 
4362 1033.  Please see the attached flyer with further 
instructions to make your booking. 
 

 
 

SCHOOL PHOTOS - TUESDAY, 11th MARCH 2025 
This year’s photo day is taking place on Tuesday, 11th 
March and we’re looking forward to seeing all your 
smiling faces!  There’s no pre-payment required – all your 
child’s photos are available to view online before you 
purchase.  Keep an eye out for a flyer beibg sent home 
shortly with details on how to pre-register to be notified 
when your photos are online to view.  For more 
information or to view Look Pro Photography’s current 
packages, visit  
https://lookpro.com.au/school-photography 
 
Please see the attached flyer for further information. 

 
UNIFORM SHOP HOURS 
 
Friday Mornings:   8:30 - 9:15am 
 
Uniforms may be ordered through the online ordering 
system, via the ‘Square’ app.   
 
https://ops-uniform-shop.square.site 
 
All orders will be sent home with your child, unless 
requested in the notes box, to collect by the parent from 
the office.  Please also include your child’s name and 
class in the notes box too. 
Attached is a copy of the Uniform Shop ordering form and 
instructions on how to access the ‘Square’ ordering 
system. 

https://lookpro.com.au/school-photography
https://ops-uniform-shop.square.site/


KINDY PLAYDATE  
It can be hard starting a new school, but a friendly face 
can make a big difference!  
OURIMBAH P&C would love to invite the incoming 2025 
Kindergarteners and their parents to an afternoon 
playdate!  
Join us on Thursday, 20th of February and Friday, 
28th of February from 3:10pm until 4:30pm at the 
Dinosaur Park (Sohier Park).  
It's a wonderful opportunity for the kids to play, make new 
friends, and for parents to connect with each other.  
Light afternoon tea for the kids will be provided. Older 
siblings are welcome. Please note that parents must 
supervise their children. 
 
 
COMMUNITY NEWS: 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 



 

       



 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 
 

 
 
 







 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 
  



 
 



 



 
 
 
 
 



 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



FOR YEAR 6 PARENTS: 

 

 

 

 

 



FOR YEAR 6 PARENTS: 

 

 

 



 



 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


